
Page-1 

 

INLAND NORTHWEST 

CAR CLUB COUNCIL 

NEWSLETTER 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

June  2010  -   Volume - 16   -   Issue:   #6 

Humane Car Show 
Motorcycle Awareness 

1 
 

SCHOLARSHIPS 

Awarded 

2 

Who’s -  Who?????? 
Wallace Id. Car Show 

2-3 
4 

General Information, 
Meeting Time. 

2 

 Message From The Chairman 
Dick Dodd’s B-Day 

3 
3 

Spokane Valley Heritage 

Museum  
7 

I.N.C.C.C. 

MONTHLY PUBLIC 

MEETING MINUTES 

6 
 

Inside this issue: 

The Next Meeting 

is: 

June , 29th 

2010 
@ 

Timber Creek Grill 

Buffet  

At: 7:00 P.M. 

Spokane Humane Society  Car show  

Thank you to everyone coming out to the 4th Annual Orphaned Cars for Orphaned 
Animals car show and poker run a benefit for the Spokane Humane Society. The 
weather started out questionable but as the day went on the sun came out and stayed.  
There were some great cars, trucks and motorcycles and even a 1965 Mercedes Benz 
Unimog 404 utility vehicle.  Rumor has it that the Unimog did the Bogs for Dogs at 
the Spokane Humane Society the following weekend and didn’t even get dirty.  Then 
what is in the fun of that?  The car show winners were Rick Murray who took 
“Peoples Choice” and Larry Becker of Doc’s Muffler who took the “INCCC pick”. 
Congratulations! The animals also want to thank everyone also for helping keep a 
roof over their heads, food in their bowls, fresh water, and a real good chance of 
finding a great home. 

Photos by: Alan Stacey/Article by: Jana Craven 

Motorcycle Awareness  Day aka MAD was on a new day and at a new place this year. Even 
with the changes we had a great turn out. This year’s event was held at Northern Quest Re-
sort and Casino, the staff and facility were outstanding, looking forward to holding it there 
again next year. For those of you that missed this year’s ride, you missed a good one. The 
ride was about 130 miles long with a free BBQ at Lone Wolf Harley Davidson in CDA 
along the way. We ended the day by giving away several cash prizes and lots of great door 
prizes donated by local shops. We will be donating the proceeds to the local Shiners Hospi-
tal for Children. 
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GENERAL MEETINGS 

Currently the meetings are held on the last Tuesday of the month at 

Timber Creek Grille– 9211 E. Montgomery in Argonne Village.  7:00 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Chairperson -  Duane Murphy, Classic Mus-

tangs Club of Spokane -  (509) 209-3479 
No Email at this time. 

Co-chairperson -  Ted Davis - Inland North-

west Camaro Club - (509) 892-6465  
Email: jwtd@msn.com 

Secretary -  Nadine Smith - Inland Empire  

Mustang Club of Spokane - (509) 468-2037  
Email: nadineandray@comcast.net 

Treasurer -  Jacquie Witham, Inland Northwest 

Camaro Club - (509) 892-6465 -  
Email: jwtd@msn.com 

Newsletter - Alan & Suzie  
Inland Empire Model T-Club, C.A.R.S. 
Club (509) 487-2936   
Email:  stacey27t@comcast.net 

Membership - Position Open - If you 
want to help - contact Duane Murphy 

Calendar of Events : INCCC  

Committee  - info pending If you want 

to help - contact Duane Murphy 

INCCC   -   P.O  BOX  112282   -  SPOKANE  WA  99211 - 0282 

WEB SITE :   www.incarclubcouncil.org  
Becky Swenson - Webmaster -  Early Ford V8 Club of the Inland Empire 

Board Member -  Chris Hall - C.A.R.S.  Club 

of Spokane. (509) 467-8235.  
Email: tolencraft@Hotmail.com  

Board Member -  Larry Roullier - Dipsticks 

Club (Juneau Alaska) - (509)- 484-5008 
 e-mail: rfifty5@q.com 

Board Member -  Tom Scharff - Road 

Knights, Davenport WA (509) 725-6141 or (509) 
721-0382 E mail: Tschorff@centurytel.net 

Sema Representative:  

Will Murphy - 1004 W 23rd Ave Spokane, 
WA 99203-1221 Home: 838-1916   
Cell:  290-6136      

Information From The Editors :    
You can we us at : (509) 487-2936 or at stacey27t@comcast.net on 
web.  The deadline for pictures and information for the INCCC 

Newsletter is the 5-th of the month. I turn it into an PDF on the 5-
th and start printing. You are invited to send any INCCC informa-
tion, photos, or any club function from you or your clubs. We will 
print the information (space available) for your club functions.  
Photos should be under pixel of 1000x500 or less. 

TEN THOUSAND, FIVE HUNDRED DOL-

LARS AWARDED IN SCHOLARSHIPS 

 
  A total ten thousand, five hundred dollars in scholar-
ships will be given away this year to some very de-
serving students. This amount brings a total of 
$137,250.00 in scholarships awarded since the begin-
ning of the INCC Scholarship Fund.   For this year, 
seven INCC Scholarships in the amount of $1,500.00 
each will be awarded to the following students: 
  
Brittany Barton - Spokane Valley, WA  
Chelsey Denzin - Spokane Valley, WA  
Leah Griffith - Cashmere, WA  
Sarah Kritz - Newman Lake, WA  
Shaleesa Mielke - Spokane, WA  
Christopher Mullins - Spokane, WA  
Gary Smith II - Spokane Valley, WA 

 
A very big thank you goes to the panel of judges who 
had the very difficult task of deciding who would be 
selected for these awards.  Also we would like to thank 
all students who applied for these scholarships.   
  
Submitted by Susan Freund  

Go to Pg - 3 

? 
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MESSAGE FROM THE CHAIRMAN:  
Duane Murphy-Chairman 

 Duane has been out of town for the last 2-3 
weeks.  There are no words of wisdom from our 
fearless leader.  Duane wanted to let you know 
about the next meeting planned on June      
29, 2010. 

PAUL BUNYAN 
(Hayden) 

FAMOUS HAMBURGERS 

CLASSIC CAR MONDAYS 

EVERY MONDAY NIGHT  

6 P.M. (APRIL—SEPT) 
8625 N. GOVT. WAY 

HAYDEN, IDAHO 

(208) 762-2320 
paulbunyan@roadrunner.com 

 

Going Paperless!!!!!! By:  kayselyn N Barry iverson Hello, I already maintain several email distribution lists that one more would 

not be a problem, so please put the following: If you would like to receive your INCCC Newsletter via email just email kayse-
lyn.iverson@comcast.net and be put on the list.  Be sure to include your name so that we can take you off the mailing label 
list.  Thanks for going paperless! Once I get some of these I will email you prior to the 5th with the list of names to remove from 
your labels.  For now please remove Barry Iverson from your mailing labels. 

70 YEARS OLD AND STILL GOING STRONG! 

Dick turned 70 later in May and because he never 

thought he’d make it to 45. Dody set up a room to 

have some friends over to celebrate this great 

achievement!  We met in the banquet room at Bar-

low’s Restaurant, 1400 Meadowwood Lane, Liberty 

Lake, 7:00 p.m. on Saturday, May 22. Barlow’s is 1 

block directly behind (east) of the Albertson’s store. 
  
Since Dick is such a weird person, Dody thought that gag gifts or 

funny cards would be in order.   We had have cake, ice cream, 

soda, coffee, and a no-host service bar. Most importantly, we need 

to roast him thoroughly or tell a story about something he did that 

would embarrass him.  Charlie Almeda roasted Dick for about 30 

minutes.  It was a great time.  Dody said “It’s time he got his pay-

back for all the tricks he’s pulled on everyone over the years”, and 

it was done in style. Dick Dodd was in fine humor, and give it out 

as good as he got it.   Dody said Dick didn’t offend easily, so we 

poured it on. Thanks for the great time! 
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Wallace, Idaho - May 08, 2010 

On May 01, 2010 - Mustang– Camaro shake down 

On the first of May the Mustang and the Camaro clubs had a run out to 
Reardon and  took Hwy 231 to  Long Lake Dam.  We stopped at the dam 
and Denny from the Mustang Club had a quiz in groups of 5 and the win-
ners got snacks. While returning to Spokane we ran into some heavy 
rain but it was still a lot of fun.  There was a total of 23 cars and 45 people. 
The cruise ended at Wandermere where everyone went to find some com-
fort food.  It was great to see Mustangs and Camaros together, hope there 
will be more runs together in the future 

time.   They had a good turn out but not  as many as they wanted but 
it was still a lot of fun. There was a lot of nice and  unusual cars. One we 
called EL-STUBAKER, it is a 81 El Camino and the front and rear ends 
of the car are from a 53 Studebaker.  The owner said the Studebaker 
people were unhappy to see Studebaker parts used that way.  Every 
year seems to bring out more unusual and unique  cars for everyone's 
enjoyment.   Out of the 4 Mustangs that went down, three took trophies 
and approximately 5 or 6 more cars from the Spokane area also took 
trophies.  The rest went to the Idaho cars who had some outstanding 
cars.  All the cars that took trophies deserved the time.  

On May 8th there was a car show In Wallace, 
ID.  As  it turned out it was raining  and cold but 
like most car people everyone had a great 

Calendar Photo Raffle:  Tickets will be available for the 

Calendar Photo Raffle at the INCCC meetings until Novem-

ber 2010. They will also be available at some of the local 

car shows. Take the opportunity to get your tickets it is a 

great way to showcase your car or truck. This years classes 

are: Pre 1950, 1950, 1960 and 1970 to present.  Good Luck!  
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Pat Siegenthaler won the 
$67.50 raffle at the IECCC 

meeting: 
  

Pat & Carol Siegenthaler are 
members of the Inland Empire 
Convertible Club, Our club has 
been a club since May 18.1980. 
The day Mount St. Helen's blew. 
Nick Cline our honorary member 
started the club. They had their 
first meeting at Franklin Park on 
Division. There were about 5 couples at that time that started with the club, 

and some are still in it. Our club is more about the friendship, than the cars. We do barbeques at our 
homes, and cruises. Since we have been in it, we feel very close to all the members, and enjoy their com-
pany, Also don’t forget: ON JUNE 30TH SUNDAY/FATHERS DAY- THE IECC WILL BE CRUSING TO 
KINGSTON, IDAHO. 
  
MEET AT ALBERTSON'S ON 57TH & REGAL AT 830AM.  IT WILL BE A 3HR CRUISE TO THE SNAKE 
PIT RESTAURANT. AND THEN ONLY 1 HR HOME BY FREEWAY. If you want more information about  
our club we  meets at Conley’s Place, 12622 E. Sprague Ave., Spokane Valley.  More information call us 

at: (509) 327-1011. Our next meeting is on July 12th 2010. We meet at : 7 p.m.-midnight.    

HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE.  

CAROL SIEGENTHALER/PRESIDENT/INLAND EMPIRE CONVERTIBLE CLUB  

 

Article by: Pat Siegenthaler & Photos by: Alan Stacey 

His Rides car Show 
 

From: Howard Merriman, His 
Rides Car and Motorcycle 
Club will be having their 6th 

Annual Show and Shine on September 26th, 2010 at His Place Church, which is lo-
cated at 3079 E. 16th Ave, Post Falls Idaho. There will be an old fashion Country Fair 
and music will be provided by the Kelley Hugh’s Band. This is a family event, and there will be lots of 
games for the kids. Registration fee is $10.00. Judging will start at 11:00 am. Trophy presentations will take 
place at 2:15 pm. There will be a silent Auction and all the proceeds from the Silent Auction will benefit the 
Open Arms Pregnancy Center located in Coeur d’Alene. Please call Howard Merriman at (208) 773-7363 for 

more information      

 

Photos Shot 2008 & 2009 by Alan Stacey at “His Ride Car Show & His Ride Motorcycle run 
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               Minutes from the General Meeting of the INCCC dated April 26, 2010   

 

 

 Meeting brought to order 7pm on May 25, 2010 
  

Meeting called to order by Duane Murphy 
Pledge of Allegiance 
Duane opened the meeting asking for everyone to be sure and pay for their drinks and food. Dan,St Anthony Catholic Parish 
invited everyone to a carshow on 09-11-10 on North Cedar in Spokane. Sounds like alot of fun. Questions please call Dan at 
509-954-3760. 
Will Murray was announced as the new SEMA Rep. Guest, Richard Oliver from Auto Restoration and Classics invited car 
clubs to his business in Spirit Lake  for a class on iron work etc. You can contact him at 208-623-6644 for details.  Next Board 
meeting is 06-17-10, 7pm at Dick and Dody Dodd’s residence 
Treasurer's report read and approved. 
Ted Davis reported on Downtown Scholarship Show plans and will have a short meeting following the INCCC meeting. 
 Duane from Classic Mustangs reminded everyone about carshow at Wendle Ford on Father's Day and is for Ford powered 
cars only. 
Chris Hall, CARS Club  having cruise  on 06-12-10 and will be all day cruise.  On 07-16-10 the club will do a short cruise to a 
local drive in theatre owned by a private person in Spokane Valley. Club members will build 2 trailers to sell at the Ford Swap 
Meet. The 13th Annual Just Park It Tour will be on 09-19-10.More details later.  Chris also thanked everyone that had served 
or were serving  in the military. Paul, Camaro Club. Show is 08-02-10. Marlene thanked Locos Club for the good time they 
had at their show. Carol, Convertible Club invited everyone for a cruise on 06-20-10. Lunch would be the Snake Pit. Leaving 
at 8:30 from 57th and Regal. Call 467-5556 for any questions. Cliff, North Idaho Chevy Club gave info on the Car D' Lane 
Cruise and carshow on 06-19-10. They have decided a different club will lead the cruise every year. Jeff, 4 Wheelers 
Club.  His club is helping out the Humane Society in the Mudd Bogg Races this summer. Dates for this fun is 06-19-10, 08-28-
10 and 09-18-10 at Francis and Bigelow.  Also reminder for their carshow and fireworks on the 4th of July at the Suncrest 
Park. Jack, Dukes Club talked about the Dukes Picnic on 06-26-10 at Mirabeau Park at noon and there will be free food.  Re-
garding the Scholarship committee they have received a donation from the Model T Club and asked for any donations if possi-
ble from other car clubs.  On the spring run there were 119 cars and wanted to thank everyone for the support that day. Rich-
ard, Cruisin Cars thanked everyone for coming to the Latah Carshow.  Even with the cold weather they had 70 cars attend 
and all money from the show will go to the local food banks. Merrill, Hassie Club gave update on their show at Mirabeau Park. 
Gordie Grant, Diamonds Car Club.  New date for the Cops for Kids Downtown Carshow will  be on 08-21-10 at Riverside and 
Washington starting around 6 or 7 pm.  On 09-25-10 another Diamonds carshow at Blues at the Bend.  There will be more 
room for cars this year. Everyone welcome. There will be a golf tournament to raise money for kids on 06-05-10.  Thanks to the 
Camaro Club and INCCC for sponsoring 3 holes. Barry, Thunderbird Club. Had cruise to Steptoe Butte, 14 cars went .Also 
cruise to Mt Spokane with Camaro Club.  On 07-25 and 26th-10 Thunderbird airplanes will be at Fairchild.  Working on a 
plan to  be able to the T-Birds  to that function. Barry, Show no Shine Committee. Barry and Kasey will be committee chair 
people and asking for volunteers to help. Old Chicago will be the  theme for the party on 02-19-11. Location is Doubletree, 
same price for dinner, Shakey and the Fins will provide the music. Next meeting for committee, 07-21-10, 6pm at the Iver-
sons.  Charlie Ameda made up the flyer. Tom, Road Knights. Date for show is 3rd Sat in July, maybe new location and more 
details later. Mike, PT Cruisers. Carshow 09-10 and 09-11-10 for Pt Cruisers only. Will be held at Templins in Post Falls, 
Idaho. Archie, Classic Chevy Club. Carshow on 06-12-10 at Millwood Park. Free coffee and donuts as long as they last. Bill, 
Early Ford Club. Members went on a garage tour organized by the young people of the club and they had a great time. Swap 
Meet on 07-09, 10th and 11th-2010 at fairgrounds.  Gave info for an Ice Cream Social on 08-14 and 15-10 called Art on Fox-
wood at  the Shawgo home located north of Diamond Lake. There will be vendors,  free admission and questions call 509-447-
2149 or 509-550-9671. Dick, Misfires Club. Have 6 places left for the Nacho Run on 05-30-10.  Leaving at 11am and will be 
around 95 miles for the cruise.  Dody Dodd, Scholarship Committee.   Announced that the letters for the current winners of 
scholarships would be sent out soon. $10,500 will be given out in 7 scholarships this year.  Since the beginning of the commit-
tee there has  been  a total of $137, 250 in scholarships  awarded.  Also gave totals for this years Penny Drive. Thanked all the 
clubs that had helped this year.  Panda, Velocity Syndicate Club. New club just starting.  They want to have a carshow and 
would like help with the venue.  Please call Panda at 619-8172. Mel, Inland Empire Mustang Club. Reminded everyone of 
carshow in July at Millwood Park. More details later on the Mustang International in 2011.  Went on Shakedown Cruise in the 
rain, Camaro Club joined and had a great time.  Duane sent around a signup sheet for any volunteers that would like to be on 
the Calendar of Events Committee.  Ted discussed the raffle tickets being sold to  members to have the chance to have their 
cars in the 2011 calendar.  There will be a total of 20 car pictures in the calendar, 5 pictures for each class.  The raffle tickets 
will be sold at all the carshows. Cliff, Bylaws Committee.  The new bylaws are ready for the board members to go over. 
Thanks to everyone that helped with this committee. 
Meeting adjourned  

I.N.C.C.C. MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES By: Secretary-Nadine Smith  

Meeting Notes cont. on page - 7 
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Spokane Valley Heritage Museum  

Photos & Article by: Alan & Suzie Stacey 

The day did not start with a lot of sunshine but turn out to 
be a nice day. The Spokane Valley Heritage Museum and 
the Inland Empire Steam and Gas Buffs had a great turn 
out of some old time work motors. There were tractors of 
all sizes, several one lung running steam engines, an air-
plane and several Model T’s. CAT 98 showed up to give 
out prizes and supply the area with music and Suzie Stacey 
took  them out for a ride in her Model T. 
If you have not taken a tour through the Spokane Valley 
Heritage Museum at 12114 East Sprague in the Spokane 
Valley call them at 922-4570 to make an appointment they 
are open Wednesday through Saturday. They are expand-
ing so they will have more room for more exhibits. 
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Article by: Dick Dodd 

  Sunshine Ladies:  If any member of your club is ill, had 

an accident, surgery, has experienced an unfortunate 

event in their family or just needs a pick-me-up give one 

of the sunshine committee a ring and they will mail them 

a card. 

CALL :          Nadine Smith     468-2037 or 999-6617  

                       Dody Dodd         483-3633 

June 2010  -‘NUFF SAID ! 

                     This column will be dedicated to things you need to know, already knew, or couldn’t care less about. Submit items to 
                     dickanddody@msn.com.  
 
 

 Hey guys, when you are in the middle of a Honey Do project, does your wife feel the need to supervise? You 
know, like “There’s a streak on that window you just washed.” or  “There are still some weeds that you missed in the 
flower bed.”  Is that just their way of asserting their authority or are they on a power trip or what. Why not ask them? 
That ought to get an argument started. Just trying to help. 
 As they rebuild the Spokane Street bridge on I-90 in Post Falls, the contractor placed a porta-potty right under 
a sign that says SPOKANE STREET. That pretty much describes the condition of our city streets, as they are in the 
crapper also. 
 On our desk is an 18” by 24” calendar that you tear off the pages as the month ends. Ours hasn’t been torn off 
since October of 2008, as all the squares get filled up with phone numbers, names, events, etc. If you tear off the page, 
you lose all that information. Why doesn’t someone just make an 18” by 24” Post-It Note Pad, then when you tear off 
the page because it’s too full, you could just stick it to the inside of the closet door? 
 Well, putting a rubber snake under the sheets didn’t keep her on her own side of the bed. Have you ever been 
whipped with a rubber snake? Man, that hurts!! Our bed is 80 inches wide, so I’m going to put a 60 inch pillow on my 
side and a 20 inch pillow on her side. When she comes to the end of her pillow, she’ll think she’s in the middle of the 
bed. Brilliant, huh? 
 For you do-it-yourself mechanics, check out the AutoZone website. There is a section on there about how to 
fix your car yourself and it goes into great detail about how to determine what the problem is, plus pictures of the part 
and where it’s located. The website is www.autozone.com. 
 As I traveled past the I-90 construction zone, I was amazed to see a woman busting up old concrete with a 
jack hammer. It kinda put new meaning to the word “jiggle”. If they wanted to be politically correct, they should 
change the signs from “MEN WORKING” to “PEOPLE WORKING”. 
 I drive I-90 twice a week to Hamilton, Mt. and they have had one half of the highway blocked off  for months. 
All of the traffic is forced onto the eastbound lanes in some areas and into the westbound lanes in other areas. This 
goes on for miles, yet there are very few people working on the road. I think what they are trying to do is save one 
half of the road while the other half gets worn out. Then they will switch to the half that is still good. Sounds like gov-
ernment-thinking to me. 
 Alongside the highway in Corvallis, Mont., there is a large dairy farm. The sign at the entrance to the farm 
says ”MOO POO COMPOST” and a phone number. I wonder what they make their compost from?  
. 
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 4th Annual Millwood Classic Car & Truck Show  

For The Guild’s School & Neuromuscular Center  

All Makes and Models Welcome & Motorcycles Date: Saturday June 26, 2009 - 
Time: 9:00 am until 2:00 pm 

         Location: Corner of E. Buckeye & Sargent Rd. Millwood, WA 
 Cost: $15.00 Per Car   

All Entry Fees  Goes to Spokane Guild’ School & Neuromuscular Center. 
Come Have Fun & Show Your Car For a Good Cause.   

All Clubs, Cash Donations Are Gladly Welcome. 
Bring Friends & Family 

Plaques & Prizes  
 Contact Alan or Suzie Stacey for More Information at 230-8711 or 621-0076.  

 Sponsored by: Alan & Suzie Stacey & the Inland Empire Ford Model –T Club of Spokane  

 

Note: for the Guilds School Car show, there’s 

lots of prizes and raffles.  You should be there 

to see your friends there too.  Gates open @ 

8:30 a.m. Show starts at 9:00.  It’s a great 

cause come early and stay late!!!!!!!!!! 
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 INCCC -  NEWS 
___________________________ 

Inland Northwest  

Car Club Council 

P.O. Box 11282 

Spokane, WA 99211-0282 

To: 

__________________________________________________________________

25-Touring Model T 

See At : Gortsema Museum @ 

FairField, WA. 

I.N.C.C.C. MONTHLY PUBLIC    

MEETING MINUTES 


